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Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario 
Honourable Rod Phillips, Minister of Finance 
Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of Minster of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Honourable John Yakabuski, Minister of Natural Resources and Forestry 
Hor.iourable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

Re: Concerns with Bill 229: Protect, Support and Recover from COVID 19 Act 
(Budget Measures Act) - Schedule 6 - Conservation Authorities Act 

On November 5th, the Province released proposed changes to the Conservation 
Authorities Act as part of its omnibus bill announced with the provincial budget. The 
Province has stated they are amending the Act to improve transparency and 
consistency in conservation authority operations, strengthen municipal oversight and 
streamline conservation authority roles in permitting and land use planning. Additional 
regulations under the Act are still to be provided later this fall to provide a more 
complete understanding of how the changes are to be implemented and what their full 
impact will be. 

We feel it is important to highlight that conservation authorities were originally created to 
address concerns regarding the poor state of the natural environment and the need to 
establish programs based on watershed boundaries for natural resource management. 
Conservation authorities bring the local watershed science and information into decision 
making to ensure that Ontario's communities are protected. 

While we are encouraged that the purpose of the Act to provide for the organization and 
delivery of programs and services that further conservation, restoration, development, 
and management of natural resources in Ontario watersheds remains the same, 
Hamilton Conservation Authority (HCA) is very concerned that proposed changes to the 
Conservation Authorities Act and the Planning Act if passed, would reduce our ability to 
protect the natural environment and our watershed, and remove citizen representation 
and their most valuable insight and input to our Board. 

The legislative changes appear to be an excessive intervention in local matters in an 
area where the Province makes little financial contribution. In the case of HCA, the 
Province contributes just 2% of the annual revenues for the operating budget. The 
remaining 98% of our funding comes from our municipal partners (38%) and self 
generated funds (60%). 
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